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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Report to Annual Parish Council Meeting
Tuesday 11th May 2010 at 6.00pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Parking and Transport issues:  

Transport Advisory Group


This group, which reports to the Environment Committee on transport and road safety issues, includes Kent County Members Prater and Tolputt, local councillors, representatives from Folkestone School for Girls, Sandgate Primary School, Saga, and Sandgate residents, including Ian Barker (Radnor Cliff &  Riviera Residents’Association) and Euan Williamson, Ron Lewis and Liv Pattison (Sandgate Society).  I am grateful to all these members for their time and valuable input.

Successes:


Junction protection at Military Road and its environs (funded by Sandgate Parish Council)


An electronic flashing Slow Down sign on Sandgate Hill (funded by Cllrs Tolputt and Prater Members Highways Fund)


A pinch point crossing on The Esplanade near Brewers’ Hill (Cllr Tim Prater, Members Highways Fund)

Pot Holes – Thanks to thorough mapping by Cllrs Tim & Season Prater, I have given Chris Maw and Ann Norton of Kent Highways a complete survey of areas to be addressed.

The TAG group has developed a good working relationship with KHS but sadly this has NOT resulted in new safety measures for example a pedestrian crossing on Sandgate Hill yet, BUT “quick fix” items are being logged and dealt with efficiently.


We have a good working relationship with Alan lague of SDC Highways but we are stymied by lack of funds.  A review of parking in Sandgate is en train.


We have formed a new relationship with Shepway Cycle Forum and their militant wing, Spokes, who are advising us on developing cycle and pedestrian routes through North East corner of the Parish. This is vital work because we need to reduce the number of car journeys into Coolinge Lane area (several thousand per day).   


Parking


Our parking review which produced 10 extra places, has been agreed by SDC BUT waits being co-opted into the Parking Review.  Any changes will be subject to local consultation.


Castle Road car park income and expenses is subject to Parish Council scrutiny and requests for amelioration of the tariffs will continue to be made.


We care very grateful to SAGA for the FREE PARKING at their Enbrook site on Farmers’ Market and Art & Craft Fair Saturdays.  

New parking: We have a proposal to review the car parking provision behind the  Sir John Moore flats and we are pursuing an exciting new proposal to lease private land near Wilberforce Road.


Community Speed Watch


Cllr Ann Rimmer has taken this on and has recruited a large team to help with this valuable work.

Cleansing

Government cutbacks have resulted in a reduced service and I have been looking into the proposal to have a dedicated Sandgate Warden; the costings for this have been ascertained and will be put before the next Parish Council meeting.
Beach:  Dog Fouling  All cleaning operatives are now permitted to issue fines but despite the best efforts of our dog warden and others, no fines have yet been issued. The extension of the “Dogs on Leads” prohibition in the Coastal Park is being considered as is the definition of the existing beach ban area.  A programme will be undertaken by Parish to issue leaflets with poo sacks to dog owners and new labels will be added to the litter bins to say that they accept dog excrement.

Bathing Water Quality
At the end of last year, I met with representatives from Southern Water Services and the Department of the Environment to check their new equipment and the procedures at Seabrook Station following the incident in May 2008.  Since then our Bathing Water Quality records are posted on the Parish website and on the beach at Granville Parade every week during the season from May to September.  There is a folder detailing this work available for inspection in the Library.
Blue Flag Application:  In order to overcome the adverse publicity from that incident Cllrs Season Prater and I are working to gain the Blue Flag Award for Sandgate Beach with local user and interested groups.
 Solarium: Shepway District Council has offered to remove the shingle from this area next to the Sir John Moore statue for free!  We want to look at ways of bringing this asset back into use and any suggestions are welcome.  Currently we are working with the Sandgate Society, who have sent details of a landscape advisor and Chris Kirkham of Discover Folkestone has suggested that we ask the Folkestone Artists’ Cooperative to put on Punch and Judy or Fire Eating Shows on Bank Holidays!  If anyone would like to operate a deck chair concession here over the holiday season, we would love to hear from you.   
Public Convenience:  Plans to landscape the area around the public convenience on Granville Parade have been presented by Ron Lewis, artist and Sandgate resident.  I have been exploring the various ways that these improvements  might be funded and am pleased to report that there has been a lot of support for the idea, which may also form part of the Blue Flag and Interreg projects.
Parish Plan and Design Statement Steering Group – we have excellent communication with the dynamic chair - Marjorie Findley Stone – and several of the aspirations listed under “Beach” and “Transport” are already underway. I am very grateful to Marjorie for her regular attendance at Environment Committee meetings and her valuable input.
Chichester Memorial Hall: the Farmers’ Market is going well and the first Art & Craft Fair is on 8th May 2010.  Local traders have reported an upturn in trade since the inception of the market.  There are two further arts shops opening shortly in addition to The Hub cycle shop and coffee bar and Sandgate could become known as an “Arts Destination”.

Sandgate Society: There is a good rapport and I have attended their meetings and have received useful feedback; the society is involved in the Solarium project and hopefully will get involved with the Blue Flag project.  We are very grateful to Sandie Barker, membership secretary, for her promotion of the Farmers’ Market

Cllr Zoe Varian, 6th May 2010









